
Edition 11 - 2025

I hope all families had a lovely school holiday break, enjoyed Easter, and didn’t eat too much chocolate!

We’ve had a fantastic start to Term 2 – calm, settled, and full of positive energy across the school. It’s 
shaping up to be a busy and exciting term, with many events and learning opportunities ahead.
Please check the Important Dates section at the end of the newsletter so you don’t miss anything 
coming up!

New Specialist Star Awards
We’re thrilled to introduce our brand-new Specialist Star Awards! Each week, Mrs. Blake, Miss D, and 
Miss Gange will select students from across the school who have demonstrated excellence in their 
specialist subjects. Our traditional Values Awards will no longer be given separately. Instead, they will 
be incorporated into the Star Student Awards, with each award linked to our school values.

We look forward to celebrating our students’ fantastic achievements in new and meaningful ways!

Mothers Day Stall
The Mother's Day (or Special Person) Stall will be held on Thursday, May 8th. Students can bring up to 
$10 to spend on a gift at the stall. We’re also hosting a special afternoon tea at 2:30 p.m. that day—
don’t forget to RSVP! If possible, a gold coin donation would be greatly appreciated for the afternoon 
tea. Thank you!

Penelope Harris
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Easter Raffle

Curriculum Day

A reminder that Wednesday, 7th May is a Curriculum 
Day. No students are required to attend school on this 
day. Our staff will be participating in professional 
learning at other school sites.

School tours 

Dillbadin PS warmly invites prospective parents to join 
school tours from Monday, 5th May to Friday, 9th May 
(excluding Wednesday). Tours begin at 9:30am—please meet 
at the school office, located at 25 Tormore Road, Boronia. 
This is an excellent opportunity to see learning in action and 
discover the exceptional educational experiences our school 
provides.

Please spread the word!

Special Lunch

This week’s special lunch was a big hit with our students—lots of happy faces and full tummies! 

A big thank you to everyone who helped organise and support the event.

We’re excited to let you know that four more special lunches are scheduled for this term. 
These lunches are a great way for students to enjoy something different and fun during the 
school day.

Please note the upcoming dates (on the next page) and ensure that payments are made by the 
Tuesday before each lunch day so we can confirm orders in time. Late payments may result in 
your child missing out.

With the introduction of our new phonics curriculum, we’re pleased to share that funds raised 
from these lunches will go directly towards supporting classrooms with additional phonics-
based resources. Your support is helping us make a real difference in students’ literacy 
learning.

Thanks again for your continued support—we can’t wait for the next lunch day!
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A big thank you to everyone who donated items or 
purchased tickets for our Easter Raffle. Your generous 
support helped us raise over $300 for our school—what a 
fantastic result!

Congratulations to our lucky prize winners: Ivy, Oscar, Ollie, 
and Harvey! We hope you enjoyed your Easter surprises.
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Year 6-7 Transition

Starting secondary school is one of the biggest steps in your child's life. As there are a variety 
of options for your child's secondary education, choose a school to suit your child's needs. You 
may want to make a list of things that are important to you and your child or visit the schools 
you are interested in; they welcome enquiries and will organise a time to visit. 

An important step is to involve your child in deciding which secondary school they will attend. 
The following questions may assist you as you consider which secondary school will best 
benefit your child: 
Will the school cater for your child’s needs and interests? 
How does the school support children with additional needs? 
How important is it that your child knows other children at the school? 
Does your family have a connection to a particular school? 
Do you have older children already attending a secondary school? 

It is important that families read this information carefully and adhere to the timeline provided. 
All enrolment forms for Year 7 were sent home early this week to all Grade 6 students and need 
to be returned to school by NO LATER THAN FRIDAY MAY 9. 

The Department of Education has a website that will help you to identify your local public 
school online. By clicking on the following link and entering your home address, you will see 
the school catchment area in which you live. www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au 

Enrol now for 2026 Foundation

We are currently receiving high interest for our 2026 Prep enrolments The priority of 
placement for new students dictates that children who reside in the designated school zone 
and those who are siblings of current students have the highest priority. We ask that families 
within our community who have a child who is due to commence Prep in 2026 please enrol as 
soon as possible. 
This year enrolments are completed online https://www.vic.gov.au/enrolling-foundation-
prep 

Thank you to those of you who have already completed your enrolment

Support Boronia – Shop Local & Help Our School!

We’re excited to be part of the Shop Local – Support Boronia campaign! By simply collecting 
receipts from small businesses in Boronia and dropping them into the collection box at school, 
you can help us go in the running to win $2000 for our school.

It’s a great way to support local businesses and give back to our school community at the same 
time. Every receipt counts—so whether it’s a coffee, a haircut, or groceries from a local store, 
make sure to save your receipt and bring it in!

Let’s get behind our community and aim for that $2000 prize!
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Research has shown that there are six key components to successful 
beginning reading. Because of their importance, they have become 
known as 'The Big Six': oral language, phonological awareness, phonics, 
vocabulary, fluency, and comprehension.

Last newsletter we learnt about Phonics this week we are looking at 
Fluency.

How does fluency contribute to reading success? 

Reading fluency refers to the ease with which children read. When reading aloud, fluency is 
affected by accuracy, rate and expression. To assist children to practise reading fluently in the 
early years of school, teachers often ask them to read aloud easier or familiar books. This lets 
children read confidently as they automatically and accurately recognise words, read at a rate 
that sounds more like spoken language and use a range of expression, intonation, pauses and 
rhythm. 
Fluency makes oral reading more lively and allows the author’s message to be communicated 
more clearly. Being able to read fluently gives young readers confidence in their own ability as 
readers and helps them to be interested, motivated and enjoy reading. 

What can parents can do at home to encourage fluency? 
The best thing parents can do to encourage fluency at home is to demonstrate it. 

• Read and reread favourite books. 
• Read aloud with emotion in English or your first language.
• Invent sound effects when reading. 
• Use different voices to indicate the characters and narrator.
• Change your voice volume, tone and pace as you read different parts of a book; perhaps slow 

down at a scary bit or speed up at a tense point. 
• Have fun and enjoy yourself and your child will enjoy themselves too. 
• Listen to audio books together with your child.  Many children’s books can be downloaded in 

audio form from your local library.

Library Visits Continue!

Finally, we’re excited to announce the continuation our wonderful partnership 
with Boronia Library! Each fortnight, our students will walk to the library to 
take part in a dedicated session that includes exploring the space and 
borrowing books to enjoy at school or home.
These visits help foster a love of reading and build valuable library skills. Please check the 
Important Dates section for the scheduled visit days.

Thank you for a wonderful week and for your continued support—it makes such a difference in 
our school community. Have a safe and enjoyable weekend, and we look forward to seeing 
everyone back on Monday for another great week of learning!

Penelope
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Mental Health in Primary Schools: 

A Step Forward for Student Wellbeing

At Dillbadin Primary School, we are committed to ensuring the mental health and wellbeing of our 
students is prioritised. 

With the Victorian Government’s new initiative to promote mental health in primary schools, we 
are excited to play an active role in fostering a supportive and nurturing environment for all our 
students. This initiative aims to equip schools with the necessary resources and support to address 
the mental health needs of students, ensuring they have the tools to succeed both academically and 
emotionally.

As part of this initiative, we are focusing on connecting our school community with local service 
providers that specialise in mental health support. 

Families will have access to valuable services and resources, ensuring that all students and parents 
can find the help they need. Local providers focused on counselling, mental health support, social 
skills and making connections will be instrumental in assisting our school community. By linking 
families with these providers, we aim to create a seamless network of support, helping to ensure the 
wellbeing of both students and their families.

We are also updating our wellbeing curriculum to meet the evolving needs of our learners. Our 
revised curriculum will include a strong focus on emotional regulation, resilience, and mindfulness, 
with activities designed to help students develop healthy coping strategies and positive mental 
health habits. It will also focus on understanding ourselves better, our similarities and differences, 
to form a strong sense of self. 

By integrating these skills into daily learning, we aim to empower our students to better manage 
their emotions, understand their mental health, and seek support when needed. This curriculum 
will complement the work being done by local service providers, ensuring that students are well-
equipped to navigate both their academic challenges and personal growth.

At Dillbadin Primary, we are excited about the positive changes taking place through the Mental 
Health in Primary School initiative. By connecting families with expert services and updating our 
wellbeing curriculum, we are creating a strong foundation for all our students' mental health and 
success. 

Together, we can help foster an environment where every child feels supported, valued, and ready 
to thrive.

Neisha Gange – Assistant Principal
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JUNIOR
Amity for using her amazing research 

skills to find koala facts. 

MIDDLE
Rubee for being a learner by always 
showing enthusiasm in her learning. 

SENIOR
Cooper, congratulations, you have been 

making a huge effort even when the 
work is challenging!
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MRS 
BLAKE

STEM:
Sebastian for showing great leadership 

skills with his team for the STEM 
challenge.

MISS D
Performing Art:

Jozee for demonstrating enthusiasm, 
respect and brilliant acting skills in 

Performing Art.

MISS 
GANGE

PE: 
Charlie for showing good 

sportsmanship in the staff verses 
students dodgeball game in PE this 

week. 
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Our students show great 
enthusiasm during morning Phonics 
lessons. Here, our Middle students 

are actively engaged in phonics 
games.
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The Premiers' Reading 
Challenge begins on 
the first Monday in 

March each year and 
ends on the first Friday 

in September. 

2025 Premiers' 
Reading Challenge is 

now open. 

The Challenge 
encourages children 

and students to read a 
set number of books 

over the year and 
record their efforts 

online.

Please speak with your 
child’s classroom 
teacher for more 

information.



Date Event

Every Friday 3:00pm School Assembly

Monday 5th May Boronia Library Visit

Wednesday 7th May Curriculum Day – no students at school

Thursday 8th May Mother’s Day Stall and Afternoon Tea

Thursday 15th May School Council – 9am

Monday 19th May Boronia Library Visit

Wednesday 21st May Simultaneous Storytime at Boronia 
Library

Friday 30th May 2.30pm Information Reports open 
session

Monday 2nd June Boronia Library Visit

Wednesday 4th June Incursion – Musica Viva

Monday 9th June Public Holiday – King’s Birthday

Thursday 12th June School Council – 9am

Monday 16th June Boronia Library Visit

Wednesday 18th June Middle – NGV Excursion

Monday 30th June Boronia Library Visit

Friday 4th July Last Day of Term 2 – 2.30pm finish
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Our students earned 5 leaves 
in the past week, which is 500 
acknowledgements of positive 

behaviour.  
Amazing work everyone!
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For more information regarding enrolling your child in primary 
school in 2026 including timelines please click on the link below:

Enrolling in primary school for 2026
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https://www.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/2024-11/Factsheet-for-foundation-enrolment-2025-26-English_0.pdf
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